
Press Release : 5 January 2015 | العربیة

Palestine declares
acceptance of ICC
jurisdiction since 13
June 2014
ICC-CPI-20150105-PR1080

On 1 January 2015, the Registrar of the International Criminal
Court (ICC), Herman von Hebel, received a document
lodged, under article 12(3) of the ICC Rome Statute, by the
Palestinian government declaring Palestine's acceptance of
the jurisdiction of the ICC since 13 June 2014.

Acceptance of the ICC's jurisdiction differs from an act of
accession to the Rome Statute, the Court's founding treaty.
The United Nations (UN) Secretary General acts as the
depositary of the Rome Statute. On 2 January 2015, Palestine
transmi�ed to the United Nations documents relating to its
accession to the Rome Statute as well as other treaties. The
UN is reviewing these documents.  

The ICC is an independent, permanent court that tries
individuals accused of the most serious crimes of concern to
the international community as a whole, namely the crime of
genocide, crimes against humanity and war crimes.
Acceptance of the ICC's jurisdiction does not automatically
trigger an investigation. It is for the ICC Prosecutor to
establish whether the Rome Statute criteria for opening an
investigation are met and, where required, to request
authorisation from ICC Judges.

Palestinian declaration under article 12(3) of the Rome
Statute

 Resources for

https://www.icc-cpi.int//Pages/item.aspx?name=pr1080&ln=Arabic
https://www.icc-cpi.int/iccdocs/PIDS/press/Palestine_A_12-3.pdf


For further information, please contact Fadi El Abdallah,
Spokesperson and Head of Public Affairs Unit, International
Criminal Court, by telephone at: +31 (0)70 515-9152 or +31
(0)6 46448938 or by e-mail at: fadi.el-abdallah@icc-cpi.int.

You can also follow the Court's activities on YouTube and
Twi�er
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